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PENDING CHAPTER DIRECTORS  

 JOE & JACKIE  WOODMANSEE  

 

REMEMBER:  MEETING ON JUNE 10
TH

 

EARLY DUE TO BUCKEYE RALLY!!  

WOW, what a month May was. A successful Mall Show with 28 

bikes/trikes on show with Jim and Carol Culler winning the Best in 

Show for their 1983 Goldwing and Rob Jester from Chapter I winning the trike. (Pictures shown below) 

Thanks to everyone who participated in and supported the Mall Show. The winners received a $25.00 VISA or 

MASTERCARD gift card. Next was an outstanding ride to Hog Heaven in New Philadelphia with a stop in 

Millersburg for their sidewalk days. Great ride everyone. Our gathering in May was our auction and what an 

exciting and successful auction. Thanks again to our auctioneer Charles Miller and to friends from Chapters 

I, V, K2, Y, F2, and ADD Wayne and Deb Wolfe for supporting Chapter B. The amount raised was 

$1,826.50. Chapter B and the North Central Section "ROCK". 

     June will be a very busy month with: 

¶ Ride on June 9 to Ohio Vets Memorial in Clinton OH. (Details in Gene Hanzelmanôs article) 

¶ Due to the Buckeye Rally the weekend of June 14, 15 and 16 our Chapter gathering is June 10 with 

breakfast at 9am and the meeting to follow.  

¶ Sunday, June 17
TH

  -Miss Ohio Parade 

¶ Richland County Relay for Life is scheduled for Saturday, June 23rd.  

¶ July 4, 5, 6 and 7 is WING DING in Ft. Wayne, IN . 

     The riding season is in full swing. Lots to do. Be attentive while riding and stay safe. 

  

 

Joe and Jackie Woodmansee  

Chapter B Pending Chapter Directors 

"B" Part of the Journey 
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MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT  

TODD & LAURA JOHNSON  

 

Hi There  

Time to talk about another benefit of being a member of GWRRA. FUN 
RIDING!!  

It is time for all the summer fun riding here and riding there, what better way 
to do it than with a friend or two, or three, or four, can I keep going,  sure I can 

where is the ride?  

Well, this summer is full of them, j ust to mention two of them, coming soon:  

¶ Buckeye rally in Xenia, Ohio June 14 -  16  full ration is $28.00 per member and $33 for non, one day ra tion 
is $15.00 member and $20 for non-member, can you see the savings yet?  

¶ Wing Ding in Fort Wayne, Indiana July 4 -7 member $45.00 non-member $55. , or one day pass Member 

$15.00, non-member $22. 
 
And that is just two  of the upcoming events. Yes, it pays to be a member, not to mention risqué plus just in  case 

you need it, it is nice to know it is there. So now, why don't you go ahead and renew your membership, you 
know you want to be in the fun this summer.  

                                                                       Thanks see you all soon,                                         

                                                                        Todd &Laura 

 

PICTURES OF CHAPTER ñBò AUCTION!!  WANT TO SEE MORE CLICK ON: www.gwrraohb.org  

WHAT A TURNOUT! THANKS TO ALL WHO CAME.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gwrraohb.org/
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RIDE COORDINATORS - GENE & KATHY HANSELMAN  

 
 Fellow riders, 

 

The May 12 ride to Hog Heaven was attended by 14 members on 11 

cycles. It was a great day for riding and the countryside was beautiful. 

The food at Hog Heaven was terrific and the motif was wild, crazy 

and a bit different. Everyone enjoyed the stop at Millersburg, which 

had an unexpected sidewalk sale event in progress. The only hitch to 

the day was an Agri-Business truck that went 25 mph and backed us 

with a stop at Paulôs Ice Cream in Shelby. Thanks to Jerry Eldridge 

for being Road Captain and planning the trip and to Larry & Debbe Steinhilber for riding as Tail Gunners. 

The next ride will be June 9, to Ohio Veterans Memorial Park in Clinton, Ohio. This trip is being planned and 

led by Randy & Linda Porter. Plan to attend this ride and see Ohioôs tribute to our armed forces in a most 

memorable surrounding.  Ride Safe, 

 

Gene & Kathy Hanselman, RC 

Itinerary for Ride to Veterans Memorial Park, June 9, 2012 

¶ We will meet at the Cracker Barrel on RT 13 and Rt 71 and leave at 9:00 AM.  

¶ Travel on Opossum Run until we reach RT 95.  

¶ Turn left on 95 and follow 95 to Perrysville where we follow Rt 39 all the way to Millersburg.  

¶ Stop at the Marathon Bell Store on right in the east part of Millersburg. After the stop we continue 

through Millersburg to Rt 241. 

¶ Turn left on 241 and follow it to Mt Eaton, OH.  

¶ At Mt Eaton we go straight onto Rt. 94 north and follow Rt. 94 to Dalton and make another pit stop at 

the Marathon Bell Store: continue North on Rt. 94 through Marshallville to Warwick Rd.  

¶ Turn right on Warwick and follow it to Clinton.  

¶ Once in Clinton follow the signs to the Ohio Veterans Memorial Park. We will stay there for about 1 hr. 
 

 

The Memorial Park is Beautiful and the Barberton Chicken is the best in the state. It will be about 80 

Miles to get to the Chicken place. Hope for good weather and enjoy a beautiful ride through the 

countryside. 
Ride safe, 

Gene & Kathy Hanselman 
Ride Coordinators 
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 MOTORIST AWARENESS  

RANDY & LINDA POR TER  

                           

Rage! Rage! Rage! 

Road Rage!!!!  

Or Preventing Road Rage 

Many of us, yes US are acting out our anger today on the highways. We get cut off, or tailgated, or slowed 

down by a vehicle in front of you. The acts of violence we commit include assault and murder. Almost anyone 

can become violent while driving. 

FORGET WINNING!!!  Slow down and allow yourself to get where you are going early. Pushing the guy in 

front of you will not help and may make the person angry. 

CHANGE YOUR ATTITUDE!!!  Change your driving approach and you will make every trip enjoyable. 

GET HELP!!!  If you other driver is trying to start at fight call 911, or drive to a safe place, like a police station, 

or go to a place where there is a lot of people around. 

TRY TO PUT YOURSELF IN THE OTHER PERSON SHOES!!!  

Instead of judging the other driver, think of what might be causing their bad behavior. They are probably having 

a bad day so it probably has nothing to do with you. 

Thought of the day: Genius is the ability to reduce the complicated to the simple!!! 

RANDY AND LINDA , M.A.C.   

    
 
 

 

 

FOR SALE 
1 Stehl tow dolly 18731 for cars or trucks, used only 3 times. 

 I have sold my motorhome & have no further need for it. Everything goes with it, straps 
are in excellent shape. asking $1000.00 

Call: Jim & Donna Lust 419-462-5337 or Cell: 419-565-1424 
6119 Crestline Rd., Crestline, Ohio 
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COUPLE OF THE YEAR!!  ð Frank & Alice Snyder  

 

Chapter History Continues 

After Bob Crabbs stepped down as chapter AR Dave Howman took over.  He 

asked Frank & me to be his Assôt.  We accepted and started our journey being 

chapter officers and having the opportunity to help this chapter have all the 

fun.  After a year Dave stepped down and Frank & I were promoted to 

Chapter Directors.  We held that position for 6 years having Larr y and Karen Bland as our Assistants. When 

they stepped down Jim & Carol Culler  stepped in as our Assistant Directors.  During our tenure we did many 

things with the chapter.  We attended the very first North Carolina State Rally and continued to attend for l0 

yrs.  We attended many state, regions, and National Wing Dings.  One of our favorite trips was the weekend trip 

to Wheeling W.Va. staying at the Fort Henry Motor Lodge and attending the Jamboree downtown. They always 

provided a place beside the building for the Gold Wings to be parked. We can't forget the pizza from Slick's 

Pizza that was ordered and eaten in the lawn located in the center of the motel while listening to joke tapes 

being played on the bike. Then, the hotel was purchased and torn down.  The trip was never the same after that.  

In the early years it seemed like there was a poker run (thatôs what the Fun Runs were called then) every 

weekend.  We went to as many as we could.   Over the years, we have taken many vacations to various states 

and have many memories of the trips with our friends and fellow chapter members.  After 6 yrs. we turned the 

chapter over to the very capable hands of Jim and Carol Culler.   They accepted and did a bang up job for the 

next 9 years.   We enjoyed all the rides and fellowship with all the chapter members during our time as 

Directors and continue to enjoy the fun and fellowship to this day.  Chapter B is the best.  Now, having the 

Chapter B Members elect us to serve as Chapter Bôs Couple of The Year for 2012 means a lot to us.  

Thank You All.  

FRANK & ALICE  
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SENIOR CHAPTER EDUCATORS  

TED & JOYCE STRUTZ  

     

   June Article submitted by Mike and Anita Hudson, Assistant Chapter               
Educators. 

!   

Ride smart...Ride safe  

                                                          Ted & Joyce  

 

APRIL REPORT      

Meeting Attendance    112  Level I   27 

Other Seminar Activity     0  Level II  14 

Seminar by Newsletter   125  Level III              5 

Seminar at Meeting    112  Level IV    5 

 

 

 

ASSISTANT CHAPTER EDUCATORS ð 

 MIKE & ANITA HUDSON  

A Critical Look In to Speed, Distance, and Reaction 

Time!! 

 
Hi All, a few months back I wrote on accidents along with speed and 

distance. This is such a critical issue I want to go one step further. 

 

Back in April of 2010 I had left Columbus and was heading North on Interstate 

71, I then got off onto SR 61, again heading North behind two other vehicles. 

After about 15 minutes I was about İ the distance of a football field behind 

them. As most of you know SR 61 is hilly with a lot of curves. Coming to a 

slight grade the two vehicles in front disappeared over the rise in the road. I 

too crested the slight hill and saw that the two vehicles were still in front of me 

with a semi approaching in the South bound lane. Immediately at the time the lead vehicle made an extreme 

action off the right side of the road. I didn't have time to think what was wrong with the lead vehicle when the 

second vehicle almost done a nose stand with the rear wheels coming about 4 to 5 feet off the pavement. I 

immediately thought it must have been a head on collision with a small vehicle passing the semi that I had not 

seen. After getting stopped and running toward the suspected injured in the vehicle, it was clearly visible as to 

what happened. One of the semi-trailer tires had come off, rolling down the road at about 55 MPH striking the 

vehicle in the front. It's a good thing the vehicle had a 4 cylinder engine because it was in the front seat and the 

trailer tire was where the engine should have been. The left front bumper and the right front bumper were 

holding the tire in a perfect upright position. The motorist and passenger, by the grace of God, was not hurt 

seriously, just cuts and bruised. 
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What is the lesson in this accident description? Remember when I wrote of speed and distance, and the 3.7 

seconds was the length of a football field at 60 MPH and this is without any reaction time. As I followed these 

vehicles, it was clearly visible that the second vehicle was only 2 to 3 car lengths behind the first vehicle. When 

the first vehicle made the extreme evasive action, the second vehicle didn't even have evasive action time before 

the collision. 

 

Staying back is always safer. Space gives you reaction time. The farther back you are from the vehicle in front 

of you, the more view you have of what is happening ahead of you. Anything in the road in front of you is 

potentially a hazard, especially for our motorcycles. 

 

More space gives you more reaction time. Reaction time is the time it takes from when you see something, the 

time for your mind to analyze it and decide what to do, and your body takes the appropriate physical response. 

 

I hope this short article gives you a more inside view into speed and distance that are as critical to us as 

motorcyclist. Look at the consequences by not obeying these simple rules. 

 

Be Conspicuous!!! Ride Proud, Dress Loud  

                      Mike & Anita  

 

 

FOR SALE                   

 

 2006 Gold GL 1800 - Beautiful Condition 

Always Garagedéonly 24,000 Miles 

Loaded with Chrome; CB; Comfort Pkg; 

Sound Pkg; and Navi Pkg 

Honda Luggageé..too much to list. 

Email Mike Hudson at: amsoil-synthetics@wavelinc.com 

Phone:  419-42-2126 
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